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P.e. WithP.e. With
Coach KruseCoach Kruse

The year is off to a great start and I hope that your children are telling you all about the fun
things going on during PE class. A quick reminder-students meet twice a week for PE and tennis

shoes are highly encouraged. We have been seeing some footwear not conducive to exercise. PE is
all about being active, while also being safe. Let me know if you need help getting shoes for

your child.

Looking ahead, K-2 will continue to learn about safe spatial awareness during large group play
and experimenting with basic and advanced locomotor skills. I continue to be amazed at the

participation level of young children and how much they love to move. 

Grades 3-5 will be concentrating a large portion of their time for fitness testing. A few
assessments coming up will be 1) the Pacer, which tests cardiovascular endurance, 2) shuttle

run, which assesses speed in a short distance, and 3) timed sit ups, which tests your core
strength.

Finally, ask your child if they know what “show me 3” means in PE. A critical part of learning is
the ability to listen. We continually stress the “show me 3” which is a quiet body, quiet voice,

and eyes on the teacher. Great listening usually means a great experience in PE.    



Music WithMusic With
Miss.DMiss.D

Kindergarten 1st Grade 2nd Grade

3rd Grade 4th Grade 5th Grade

Students are practicing using
their singing voice through
vocal exploration and are

practicing call and response
through simple song.  Students

also got to experience a fun
spider activity that involved
self control and following

directions.

Students are Exploring
the movements their
bodies can make to

different types of music.
They are also working on
renaming their long and
short sounds to “tah”

and “tah-di”. 

Students are working
hard to prepare for

their concert “ A
Smorgasbord of song” on
December 7th. Encourage
your child to practice
their songs at home on

their google classroom!

Students are working
hard to prepare for

their concert “ A Magical
Night” on December 7th.
Encourage your child to
practice their songs at
home on their google

classroom!

Students enjoyed our
Instruments rotations
this month to the song

“Pass the Pumpkin”. They
got to play, egg shaker,
rhythm sticks, triangles

and drums. 

Students enjoyed our
Instruments rotations this
month to the song “Pass the
Pumpkin”. They got to play,
egg shaker, rhythm sticks,

triangles and drums.
Students are also working

hard to prepare the
National anthem for our
Veteran’s day Assembly.

5th Grade- Friday May 24th, @2:00pm

Kindergarten- Friday May 24th, @12:30pm
1st Grade - Thursday April 4th, @6:00pm 

2nd Grade- Thursday, December 7th @6:00pm
3rd Grade- Thursday December 7th, @7:00pm 

4th Grade- Thursday April 4th, 7:00pm 

Concert Dates



Art WithArt With
Mrs.MurphyMrs.Murphy

Contact Information:
cynthia.murphy@southeastpolk.org

school phone: (515) 265-1972

The embroidered mandalas were
a big hit! Many of the students
want to make more embroidery
projects at home. It’s easy & it

does not require a lot of
materials: burlap, yarn, & a

darning (dull) needle.  If you
want to learn more, YouTube

videos by “Penguin & Fish”
demonstrate many different

embroidery stitches for
beginners!  Here is a link to one

of their videos: Backstitch

Fourth Grade Embroidery:
Students from Miss P’s class are showing
off their beautiful embroidered mandalas!

Upcoming
Projects:

All grade levels 
will begin a

clay project 
in November!

https://youtu.be/zQsmZxpFnbg?si=nZxbqjigSmfAnl1d


Media & Library withMedia & Library with

Mrs. BartelsMrs. Bartels
Our Journey Inside a Computer

All Four Mile students learned about CPU’s, GPU’s, 
ROMs, RAMs and Motherboards. Be sure to ask your
child about what the inside of a computer looks like!
3rd-5th Graders had the opportunity to open desktop 

towers and dissect the enteral pieces.
K-2nd Graders used the story “Hello Ruby A Journey 
Inside a Computer” and three huge posters to help 

 visualize the inside of their chromebooks.  

Finding the Love of Reading
Does your child bring home a library book they are

excited to read?
2nd-5th Graders were introduced to a wish list

feature on the library catalog system. 3rd-5th graders
were then sent on a Scavenger Hunt to find books based

on a given call number. 
K-2nd Graders have heard me read some Goldfinch Award

books to help ignite the love of reading.


